
RAI FEE EXEMPTION 2024 

The 2024 Budget Law has provided for a reduc�on in the Rai license fee to be paid in the bill, dropping the 
amount from 90 to 70 euros. Not everyone, however, is obliged to pay, as there are various exemp�ons 
provided. 

WHO IS DUE TO PAYMENT? 

The tax is payable by all people who own a television or a device capable of receiving the television signal at 
home, even if it is not used. 

WHO IS EXEMPT? 

All people who declare that they do not own a television are exempt from payment. The exemp�on, then, 
also belongs to. 

- foreign diplomats and soldiers;

- over seventy-five with low income (income not exceeding 8,000 euros - also considering the sums received
by any spouse);

- not living with other people with their own income, their spouse included (with the excep�on of domes�c
workers, housekeepers and carers).

For the purposes of exemp�on from the payment of the Rai license fee, it is necessary to take into account 
the date of your 75th birthday: 

● annual exemp�on for those who will be 75 by 31 January 2024;

● exemp�on for the second semester for those who will be 75 by 31 July 2024;

● annual exemp�on from 2025 for those who will be 75 a�er 31 July 2024.

Those who have already sent the applica�on will not have to send it again. The forms to be used are 
available on the Revenue Agency website. 

EXEMPTION FROM THE RAI FEE FOR THOSE WHO DO NOT OWN A TV. 

Anyone who does not have a television set at home and, therefore, does not use its service can submit a 
request for cancella�on, even if they are the holder of electricity u�li�es for residen�al domes�c use. Also 
in this case it will be necessary to submit the applica�on to the Revenue Agency, by using the "declara�on 
of non-possession of television set" form available on the ins�tu�onal website. 

To benefit from the exemp�on valid for the whole year, the form must be sent by the deadline of 31 January 
2024. 

With the applica�on submited by 30 June 2024, however, the exemp�on is only valid for the second 
semester. The request sent a�er this date will give the right to exemp�on star�ng from  2025. 

The declara�on of non-possession of the device must be submited every year. It must be sent directly by 
the person to whom the electricity user is registered. It is possible to do so online from the Agency's 
website, by contac�ng authorized intermediaries, sending a cer�fied email to the following address 
“cp22.canonetv@postacer�ficata.rai.it” or by a registered leter to the following address  – “Agenzia delle 
entrate – Direzione Provinciale I di Torino – Ufficio Canone TV – Casella postale 22 - 10121 Torino”. 




